

RE: Village Of Mt Zion Construction Notification

Dear Residents,

Weather permitting, Dunn Co will start construction on the first week of October 2024. The project involves the following work:

- Powers Court- Pavement removal and replacement.
- Walking Path (Harry Land Road to Southbrooke Drive)- Pavement removal and replacement
- These projects are expected to be completed within 2 weeks.

Important Information:

- 1. **Traffic and Parking**: Residents are advised not to park on the streets. Expect potential delays, so please allow extra time for your commute.
- School Bus Pick-up and Drop-off: The School District will notify families directly about any temporary changes to school bus stops affected by the construction.
- 3. Safety and Accessibility: Please adhere to all traffic control measures and remain mindful of your surroundings, as this area will be an active construction zone with large equipment and vehicles present. If you require special accommodation for parking or access to your driveway due to mobility issues, please contact the Village of Mt Zion for assistance. For immediate assistance while crews are present, please notify a crew member on site, or call our office at (217) 429-4444.
- 4. **Emergency and Service Access**: The Police and Fire Departments, Mt Zion Schools, U.S. Post Office, and garbage haulers will be notified of the project and are aware of the associated restrictions and potential delays.

We appreciate your patience and cooperation during this road improvement project. Should you have any questions or require further assistance, please contact the Village of Mt Zion at 217-864-5424.

Sincerely,

Dunn Company